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 Child Abuse and Adult Mental Health Action Group
Restoring Justice through Providing Opportunities for Healing

_______________________________________________________________________


The Editor

West Australian Newspaper 

Dear Editor

I have been following the controversy regarding the Governor-General, Peter Hollingworth with great concern for the survivors of child sexual abuse perpetrated by a John Elliot.

Not only did Peter Hollingworth protect the perpetrator at the time of the allegations and his confession to at least one report, but also in more recent times by warning him to 'keep a low profile'.

For those who have endured sexual abuse, there is more than one aspect to the recovery process. Firstly, there needs to be an acknowledgement that it occurred and that it was not the victim's fault. This did not happen at the time, nor when Peter Hollingworth blamed a victim for 'seducing her priest'.  Nor is it occurring now with Peter Hollingworth acknowledging that he committed a gross error in judgement, but stopping short of making an apology – or indeed of the perpetrator being prosecuted. The slow process of healing come later.

The 'system', whether it be the church, the law, or mental health services or other instrumentality, is often guilty of re-victimising the survivor of childhood abuse and this is a classic example.

Until the survivors of the sexual abuse have some acknowledgement of the pain that the abuse caused and an outcome for those responsible, including Peter Hollingworth, their journey of recovery emotionally cannot hope to be fully successful.

Yours sincerely

Denise Bayliss

Convenor

7 May 2003
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